1st May 2014
Dear Parent
There are two significant cycling events taking place in Belfast on Friday 9th May 2014: the Giro d’Italia and a separate ‘Cycle Against Suicide’ event.

With regard to the former it is anticipated that significant travel disruption can be expected as there are planned road closures from 9.30am to 12.30pm and from 4pm to approximately 8.30pm.   Overleaf you will find a summary of the proposed road closures for the Friday morning and afternoon.  Further information regarding the route may be found at
 http://www.discovernorthernireland.com/Giro-ditalia-Big-Start-2014-Belfast-P34041
In relation to the ‘Cycle Against Suicide’ event, it is anticipated that approximately four hundred cyclists will be leaving Antrim at 10am and travelling to Belfast via the Crumlin Road stopping at Agnes Street at approximately 2pm for a break and then departing again at 4pm via Northumberland Street, Falls Road, Andersonstown Road, Queensway and on to Lisburn.  While road closures are not planned for this event, significant disruptions are expected on the route.
While the timings outlined above occur after school has started and again after the end of the school day the normal flow of traffic is likely to be affected throughout the day as people change their own travel arrangements and timings in light of anticipated road closures and possible delays.

Translink and Ulsterbus services will operate in the early morning but delays are expected later in the morning and in the afternoon.  The normal scheduled school buses will also be running but may also be significantly delayed in the afternoon. 

I would ask that parents note the following:

· Those students taking GCSE and A Level examinations on Friday 9th must ensure that they leave additional time for travel.  As these are external examinations these cannot be rescheduled.
· If students taking examinations are delayed and are likely to miss the start of an examination they should contact the School Office immediately.

· Breakfast will be available for purchase in Redwood from 7.15am for any student arriving in school early.
If you have any questions or concerns regarding travel arrangements please do not hesitate to contact school.

Yours sincerely

Mr Andrew Gibson

Principal
